
   
 
 
 
 
 
      
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: February 16, 2023 
 
Incident: Homicide    
Date of Incident: February 16, 2023 
Location: Area of Stevenson Boulevard and Paseo Padre Parkway 
Media Contact: Sgt. Kim Macdonald, FremontPDPIO@fremont.gov  
 

Active Homicide Investigation  
 
On February 16, 2023, at approximately 4:10 p.m. a passerby contacted Fremont Police 
Department after witnessing an altercation occurring between two men near Stevenson Boulevard 
and Paseo Padre Parkway.  Officers immediately responded to the area and located a male lying on 
the ground suffering from severe injuries.  Officers provided emergency medical aid.  Fremont Fire 
Department also responded and provided emergency care.  Despite lifesaving efforts, the victim 
succumbed to his injuries, and was pronounced deceased at the scene.  The lone suspect was 
located in the area and placed under arrest.  There are no outstanding suspects and no threats to 
the community at this time. 
 
This is Fremont’s first homicide in 2023. 
 
Fremont Police Department’s Investigations Unit responded and took over the investigation.  The 
scene remains active, and we are asking the public to avoid the area.       
 
If you have information regarding this homicide, please contact Detective Brent Butcher at 510-
790-6900, or email bbutcher@fremont.gov.  
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